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Summary:-  

The Council’s current policy is that all new applications for non London style wheelchair accessible taxis are referred to The Licensing and Regulatory Panel.  Permission is being sought for this to be delegated to Officers of the Council unless the officers have reservations regarding the base vehicle or the conversion. 

Recommendation:-

That the Licensing & Regulatory Panel delegates approval of non London style wheelchair accessible taxis to Officers of the Council.  Applications will be referred to the Panel if Officers have reservations regarding the base vehicle or the conversion.

R W S Speirs

Head of Environmental Protection Services  

Note: in compliance with section 100d of the Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 the report has been prepared in part from the following papers:-  

To the Chairman and Members of the Licensing & Regulatory Panel on 15th September 2004

Current Policy

Following a recommendation from the Licensing Panel of the 18th August 1998, the Environment Committee on the 1st of October 1998 amended the Council’s policy with regard to the licensing of wheelchair accessible Hackney Carriages to allow vehicles other than Public Carriage Office approved vehicles to be licensed.  Applications would be referred to the Licensing Panel for consideration on individual merit.

Since this decision was made several companies have converted universally available base vehicles into wheelchair accessible taxis. Peugeot, Fiat and Citroen all use the same chassis and the vehicles, once converted, are similar both inside and out. They are all subjected to the same checks to comply with European and British standards.

Members of the taxi trade have in the past wished to purchase one of these vehicles from a new ‘converter’, however due to the current policy and committee dates their purchase has had to be delayed until Panel approval has been sought.

Occasionally a low volume company converts a vehicle to an unacceptable standard. One such vehicle was inspected recently by Licensing Officers and several improvements were requested before it was presented to the Licensing and Regulatory Panel.

The number of low volume producers is increasing, as is the quality of their conversions.  Over the past six years the only conversion not approved by the Panel was one that did not receive the recommendation of Officers.

It is suggested that due to the increased quality of conversions, along with the requirement to comply with British and European standards, delegated authority could be granted to Officers to approve such conversions.

In the event that an application did not comply with British and European standards, or Officers were not satisfied with a particular conversion, the application would be referred to this Panel for consideration.

OPTIONS

1. Retain the current policy that all new conversion applications be approved by the Licensing and Regulatory panel.

2. Officer be given the delegated authority to approve applications for wheelchair accessible Hackney Carriage conversions where they are satisfied with the vehicle and it meets British and European standards. 

Prepared by B J Sharrock






